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The COURIER Office, and Editorial address for contributors:
c/o 4 Sunnyhill, Collingbourne Ducis, Marlborough SN8 3EP
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welcome but may have to be edited if space, etc, demands. All items
published solely express the views of their author and are copyright of
the COURIER unless otherwise stated. Whilst every care has been taken,
no responsibility can be accepted for statements made by the advertisers.
The deadline for November copy is 6.30 pm on 18th October 2022.
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Chairman John Wood writes:
The sad passing of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II has
dominated the news and provided a period of reflection for
us all. News came too late to cancel the Parish Council
meeting which was held in the Village Hall in Collingbourne
Ducis. Elections for the Chairman and Vice Chairman were
held with Councillor John Wood elected to the Chair and
Councillor Steve Lyons as Vice Chair.

Councillor Lyons provided an upbeat report on the general
maintenance of the village, particularly the efforts of the new Parish
Steward who has posted a number of before and after pictures of the
work he has been conducting in the village. Steve intends to engage
with the Sparkle Team in the Autumn to coincide with a village litter
pick scheduled for 30th October: all volunteers will be welcome.

The Village Fete and Tri-Village Tournament successfully took place on
Saturday 3rd September.  The weather gods shone on the village green
and captained by Councillor Bell the Collingbourne Ducis team
prevailed to retain the Cup. Well done Karen and her team of helpers
and all of the athletes, participants, supporters and villagers who
ventured out and entered into the fun and spirit of the event. The next
date for your calendar is the annual Christmas Big Brunch to be held on
11th December; if you wish to make a donation for the prize draw raffle
held at the Big Brunch please contact Councillor Bell through the Parish
Council website.

On the Speed Watch front the good news is that Wiltshire Police have
issued Collingbourne Ducis with their own equipment; unfortunately
though, the camera has had to be sent back for essential maintenance
but is expected to be returned soon. In the interim we will continue to
share the equipment issued to Collingbourne Kingston as before. Co-
ordinated by Paul Hartley, the Speed Watch Team is always on the look
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out for willing volunteers: training is provided and the bigger the team,
the greater the presence on the A338.

Thank you to all who responded to the flyer inviting ideas for future
projects for the Parish. Councillor Earle has taken the lead of a working
group to review the results of the survey and collate the ideas into
costed projects to be considered at the next Parish Council meeting.

Our next Parish Council Meeting is scheduled for Thursday 3rd
November 2022 at 7 pm at Collingbourne Ducis Village Hall. Parish
Council Meetings are open events which members of the public are
more than welcome to attend. If any parishioners wish to get involved
in any of the activities, including Speed Watch, or just want to contact
the Parish Council, do feel free to email the Parish Clerk, Mr Phil Gill,
parishclerk@collingbourne-ducis.com

Denis Bottomley (01264 852731) writes:
We have made further progress on our Everleigh
Enhancement project.  Our new village property map to assist visitors
and delivery drivers is now in position on the wooden fence by the
Crown bus stop layby. Congratulations to Councillor Terry Martin who
has worked hard to produce this very smart and informative map.

As reported previously, we have established planters throughout the
village in The Street, in West View, on Marlborough Road and in Lower
Everleigh. These flower planters have been adopted by adjacent
residents who have kindly volunteered to water, feed and weed them.
Their role in looking after our planters has been absolutely invaluable,
especially during the recent dry weather. These planters certainly
enhance the appearance of our village. We are therefore most grateful
for the efforts of those residents who have adopted planters; their
contribution is much appreciated.
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Team Everleigh enjoyed taking part in the village games at the the St
Andrew’s Church Fete on Saturday 3rd September. The event was well
organised and was a great way to develop community spirit with our
neighbours from Kingston and Ducis. Congratulations to Ducis for their
victory and very many thanks to Tish Leigh for synchronising activities
with such enthusiasm and aplomb.

The Everleigh Harvest Festival Service will take
place on Saturday 8th October at 3pm at St
Peter’s Church. Everyone is welcome to attend.
Harvest gifts will be gratefully received and
donated to the Trussel Trust food bank in
Andover.

A village litter pick will take place on
Saturday 22nd October, meeting at The Crown
bus shelter at 11am and finishing by 12.30pm.
After issue of equipment, we will split into
several groups to clean up the verges of all
arterial roads approaching and running
through the village. Please come and help
keep our village clean.

A village Bonfire Night will be held on
Saturday 5th November, starting from 6pm on
Jubilee Field (opposite the playground). There
will be fireworks, so those residents with
animals are advised to take appropriate
precautions. Car parking will be available in
the vicinity of Pigleaze Farm, signposted from
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the A342. Donations will be collected in aid of Wiltshire Air Ambulance
and future village events. Refreshments will include hot dogs and beef
burgers, mulled wine, mulled apple juice and soft drinks. We will be
setting up from 9.30am on the day – all volunteers are welcome.

The Everleigh Christmas Carol Service is scheduled for Saturday 10th
December at 5pm at St Peter’s Church and will be followed by mulled
wine and mince pies.

Finally, the next Parish Council meeting will take place on Tuesday 25th
October at 7pm at the Collingbourne Ducis Village Hall. Everyone is
welcome to attend. The minutes of our last meeting are available on
village noticeboards and the Everleigh web site at www.everleigh.org

Tish Leigh writes:
Saturday 3rd September dawned bright and warm after a few days of
rain. Relief all round, it was perfect weather for St Andrew’s Church
Fête and Tri-Village-Tournament!

It was wonderful to see so many people from all three villages enjoying
the stalls inside the hall, where there were books and toys galore,
delicious cakes and jams to buy and tea or coffee and cake to be
enjoyed.

Meanwhile, on the field, music from the Phoenix Brass Band and
singing from ‘Two of Us’ gave musical entertainment. The Beerfest
Committee very kindly ran the drinks tent and very generously donated
their profit to the church funds. The BBQ crew were serving up
delicious burgers. Thank you to the cricket club for the loan of their
BBQ. There were a huge number of fabulous prizes to be won on the
raffle which were kindly donated by local residents and a special thank
you to the local businesses and organisations who still gave so
generously during these difficult times.
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Becky Oldfield of the Contented Gundogs Training Club organised the
Dog Show. It was fantastic to see the number and variety of gorgeous
dogs and their proud owners parading around the ring. Goodness
knows how Becky chose the winners in each category! Thank you to
Gill McIntyre, once again, for donating the Baxter Trophy for the best
dog in the show, which was won by Sue Hunsley and her dog, Maisie.

Finally, the hotly contested Tri-Village-Tournament. So much fun was
had by young and not so young contestants! Adults found their inner
child while competing in the egg and spoon races; wellies were
‘wanged’ with gusto; drink was sloshed everywhere in the Dash and
Splash races. Most hotly contested of all were the Tug of War events. In
the end, the results were very close. There were just four points between
Collingbourne Ducis in first place and Everleigh in second place. Sadly,
one team has to come last and this year it was Collingbourne Kingston.
The tournament cup, adorned with its blue ribbons, will reside in the
village school until next year.

At the time of writing, the total of the money raised has not been
finalised and expenses will need to be deducted. The total will be
published in next month’s Courier. It will be a much-needed boost to
the church clock repair fund. Sadly, the clock has now been still and
silent for three years. The cost of repair quoted has now risen to £5,500.
The repair and restoration of the clockface has been quoted at £2,200. A
total of £7,700 for both projects. An update of the amount of the Church
Clock Fund will also be given in next month’s Courier.

Next year’s Church fête and Tri-Village-Tournament will be held on
Saturday 2nd September 2023. Put the date in your diary now!

COLLINGBOURNES ROAD SAFETY WORKING GROUP (CRSWG)
Philip Palmer writes:
On Wednesday August 31st 2022 the ‘walkabout’ with Danny Kruger
MP and Dr Mark McClelland, the Wiltshire Council Cabinet Minister
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for Transport, Waste, Street Scene and Flooding, took place. Like all
these sorts of meetings time was of the essence and I had their atten-
tion for about an hour. During that time I showed them the following
danger points in the two villages:

1. Canal/Railway bridges north of Burbage *
2. Aughton junction turnout onto the A338 *
3. East footway of A338 around St Mary’s Church, Collingbourne

Kingston
4. Chapel Lane turnout onto A338
5. Site of recent HGV fire Collingbourne Kingston near Five Far-

things, Collingbourne Kingston
6. Site of the double fatality between Collingbourne Ducis and

Collingbourne Kingston, and demolished village gates follow-
ing a damage only accident

7. 30mph to 40mph to 30mph limits between Collingbourne
Ducis and Collingbourne Kingston

8. Narrrow footway by village shop Collingbourne Ducis
9. National speed limit into 30mph limit and virtual footway at

entrance to Collingbourne Ducis from direction of Shears Inn *
10. Site of recent Home Bargains -v- Bourne incident
11. Church bends HGV impasse, Collingbourne Ducis
12. Site of Eloise Jackson fatality in Collingbourne Ducis

Obviously several of these danger points could not be visited in the
time available and these are marked with an asterisk, but those that
we did visit did not disappoint on the day, and neither did the HGV
traffic, which prompted the comment from Dr Mark McClelland ‘Is
it always this busy?’. I explained that it was and in fact is even
more busy during term-time and rush hours.

In the meantime there is another date for your diary. Danny
Kruger MP is meeting with us again, as promised. At the
meeting will be similar panellists as at the last meeting. The
meeting will be on Thursday December 1st 2022 at Colling-
bourne Kingston Village Hall at 19:30. At this meeting he will be re-
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porting back on the list of action points that he and the other panellists
took away from the July meeting. Be there to keep the progress mov-
ing.

On Thursday July 28th about 120 people met in Collingbourne King-
ston Village Hall, only eighteen days after a Home Bargains HGV
plunged into the Bourne ditch in Collingbourne Ducis. Now, as I write
this, only two days have passed since a six-axled HGV appeared to
have spontaneously combusted on the A338 just yards from my house.
This incident followed a catalogue of similar events over the last four
years, namely: the motorcyclist killed just outside Aughton (2019); the
double fatality between Ducis and Kingston (2020); the tragic death of
Eloise Jackson (2021); incidents of vehicles crashing into roadside
properties, Mayzells Cottage (2019), Barleycorn/57 Collingbourne
Kingston (2020), the Kingston village gates outside Fesdu (2021); acci-
dent outside Hillview Garage (2022). This sequence of events should
give you cause for serious concern about road safety in these villages.

The Public Meeting I referred to above was with Danny Kruger MP,
Philip Wilkinson OBE the PCC for Wiltshire, Peter Binley Interim
Head of Highways and Transport for Wiltshire Council, Chris Wil-
liams, Local Councillor for Ludgershall North and Rural, and Assist-
ant Chief Constable David Minty QPM. The purpose was to publicly
put across our feelings about the A338, and to see if change is possible
and what that change might be. Full notes of the meeting have been
made available so I won’t go into them here. Various actions came out
of the meeting and these are being co-ordinated by Danny Kruger MP.
Perhaps most notably in the short term is the intention to get and I to
see the danger points in our villages in August/September.

However the feeling that I get from the majority of people that I speak
to is one of anger mixed with resolution at living along this road with
its appalling safety record, speeding problem, and thundering HGVs.
Some people seem to think that its ‘my fault after all I bought a house
here, no one forced me’. To counter that argument, I’d say that you
may like the situation as it is now but let me assure you that once the
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OUR LINK COORDINATOR'S NUMBER IS CD 850807
Please try to give them at least 48 hours’ notice to find a volunteer

old Honda site is developed by Panattoni, a logistics company, at a
cost of £700m into a 145 hectare logistics and manufacturing centre,
you may have second thoughts, because much of the traffic to and
from it will be coming this way.

Others say, ‘I heard all this before, we’ve tried but nothing ever hap-
pens’ again I’d say, that may have been the case then, but this is now,
lets try again, and again, and again. The more we try the more likely
that some of those who are elected to represent us, will have to help if
they want to be re-elected by us.

So, here we are, one year into my campaign that I started after the
death of my little friend Eloise Jackson and for whose memory I per-
sonally have been making this stand. I have built a relationship of
sorts with Danny Kruger MP and intend to use it to get him to repre-
sent us. It is early days but I intend to keep him to his word. But this
is a Herculean task, not one that a single person can do, so I am ap-
pealing for help, and throwing it open to you. It may be that you have
a skill set in your day job that will be useful, or some time on you
hands to help carry out a lorry count, proof reading to make sure that
our apostrophes are all in the correct place or just that you want to
know whats going on with the campaign. We are launching a new im-
proved Facebook Page with the above name for villagers to sign up
to. This should give you the latest on the campaign. Of course we’d
love to hear your suggestions, views and near miss experiences on the
A338, perhaps even dashcam footage of them. It all helps to build up
the picture. However the FB page is no place to be discourteous or
rude to others participating, however disparate your opinion on the
subject may be.

I do hope that you will get involved, the aim is to improve road safety
and quality of life for all of us To make a change you have to be part
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Our Community Support Officers can be contacted on 101

of the change, no one is going to do it for us. If we are successful, even
in some small measure then it will have all been worth it. Please help.

Sandra Fisher (01264 850363) writes:
The meeting on 8th September started on a sombre
note with two minutes silence in memory of the
Queen who had died that evening. The meeting took place because it
was deemed to be too late to try to contact all the members, some of
whom come from Pewsey, Tidworth and other areas around, and the
speaker was coming from Warminster. The Queen had been President
of the Sandringham WI for many years.
Wendy Brown, President, took the business meeting and discussed
the coming events. The WOW magazine will be sent out as digital
copies to those members who are able to receive it in that format, but
paper copies will be sent to all other members. Sending the magazine
digitally will help to reduce the costs of production. The President
said that she will find out the cost of holding the Christmas Party at
the Barleycorn Inn. The September group meeting will be held in
Great Bedwyn Village Hall on 29th September at 7.30pm. She then in-
troduced the speaker for the evening.
Anne Ewing had spent four years as a Celebrant Registrar and gave a
very interesting and humorous talk on some of the weddings at which
she had officiated. Although the couple need first to have a short legal
ceremony presided over by a Registrar, who they are unlikely to meet
beforehand, the Celebrant Registrar will meet with the couple and dis-
cuss and arrange all aspects of the ceremony with them. The Cele-
brant Registrars were advised on their own dress code for the
wedding ceremony, which was to dress as a guest but not to outshine
the bride’s mother.
Anne took questions after which she was warmly thanked by Wendy
Brown.
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The meeting closed with delicious refreshments and the drawing of
the raffle.

I always end the report with ‘delicious refreshments’ and that is be-
cause they are.  They are W.I. refreshments!
Next Meeting: Thursday 13th October 2022
Speaker: Amanda Butler ‘In the Footsteps of a Giant’ - David Shep-
herd, the Wildlife Artist.
Hostess:  M. Chandler
Raffle Prize:  J. Crook
Tea Hostesses:  C Andrews L Dance.

Visitors are always welcomed to meetings on the second Thursday of
the month at 7.30 pm in Collingbourne Kingston Village Hall. A dona-
tion of £4 is suggested.

Humphrey Sheppard (07791 760241/cdvhdraw@gmail.com) writes:
Winners in the July Draw
£50  Wendy Roper    27
£25  Mary Doherty    74
£10  C Andrews    14
£5  Sue Bamber    165
Winners in the August Draw
£50  R Brett     11
£25  V Gordon    34
£10  P Foxall    299
£5  D Bainton    98
Winners in the September Draw
£50  D Paterson    212
£25  M Doherty    222
£10  N Bamford    201
£5  E Gifford    103
Congratulations to all the winners.
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If you want any information on the draw, please call Humphrey Shep-
pard on 07791 760241 or e-mail on cdvhdraw@gmail.com
The draw is open to anyone who wishes to take part.
If you previously had tickets but have not been contacted by anyone in
recent weeks, please get in touch with me.
Many thanks to all of you who visited our stall at the Church Fete on
3rd September and committed to joining the draw. Please remember to
set up your standing orders for 1st October at the latest.
Finally, thank you to Mr A T & Mrs A H: I am in receipt of your stand-
ing order, but I do not have a name to allocate it to so please get in
touch by phone or email?

Chris Patrick (07855 783975) writes:
The Collingbourne Kingston Village Quiz was planned to restart in
September but was cancelled because of the death of The Queen. In-
stead, we will restart on Thursday 20th October in the Kingston Hall at
7.30pm, finishing at around 9.30pm. £2 per person towards hall funds.
Tea, coffee and biscuits available at half time for a small charge. Teams
of four or thereabouts, so no blame or shame.  All welcome, so do
come and join us and help raise funds for our village hall.

Jim Plenderleith writes:
Utilising our newly installed state of the art
laser projector with 7:1 sound system and the acoustic roof panels in
place we are ready to provide the best possible cinema experience to
entertain you. Come and enjoy your new community cinema made
possible with your ongoing support.
Showing at THEFILMPLACE on Friday 28th October is Downton Ab-
bey: A New Era finds the Crawley family and their loyal household
staff teetering on the brink of a new decade. Lady Grantham (Dame
Maggie Smith) and Downton is abuzz with the news that a silent mov-
ie will be filmed at the estate, an opportunity accepted warily by head
of house Lady Mary (Michelle Dockery), who figures the family could
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use the money to repair their roof. Lady Grantham hears word that
she has been bequeathed a lavish estate in the South of France by a
Frenchman whose social connection to the great doyenne of Downton
is the film’s central—and neatly solved—mystery. Some of the Craw-
leys head down to the Riviera, while Lady Mary hangs back and flirts
with the film’s director, played by Hugh Dancy. The stars of the silent
movie, played by Dominic West and Laura Haddock, are contending
with the sudden realization that they may soon be made obsolete by
the dawning of the talkie.
Doors open at THEFILMPLACE in Collingbourne Ducis Village Hall
at 7.00pm for pre-film drinks and refreshments, the film show starts
at 7.30pm. Tickets are still only £6.00 and are available now from
Collingbourne Ducis village shop or by telephoning Jim Plenderleith
(CD) 07906 593668. Tickets will also be available on the door, if not
previously sold out. It is your monthly film show. Please keep giving
us your feedback personally or by email to the following:-
thefilmplacecd@gmail.com

Natalie Williams, Brown Owl (07976 102650
/Collingbourne7@yahoo.com) writes:
After returning from the summer holidays the Brownies have done a
lot of thinking.  Our first evening was spent in a Pow-wow; Brownies
and Leaders use a Pow-wow to discuss issues and make decisions.
This could be making decisions about what activities they want to do,
or talk about things that are happening in the unit.
We discussed the recent loss of Her Majesty The Queen, who was
Girlguiding's patron. The Queen had a longstanding personal history
with guiding since joining in 1937 at eleven years old alongside her
sister, Princess Margaret. The Queen experienced all the fun of guid-
ing and became our patron in 1952, the same year she took the
throne. A minute’s silence was held at the beginning of our meeting
in respect for Queen: we also made remembrance cards which can be
put with everyone else’s in the district and placed in a book of condo-
lence for the Royal Family.
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The Brownies have been active also in doing an obstacle course,
working with all muscle groups, finding out where they are and how
they work for you. We learned how to breathe properly and relax
your breath, how long you can keep a note going, and thinking of
times you need to project your voice, for example singing or in the
school play.
We are delighted to welcome new Brownie members into our group
with open arms.  If your daughter is looking at a new challenge or
would like to try something new and learn new skills then why not
get in touch with Brown Owl who will be able to give you details or
come along on a meeting night and visit us.

Patti Marsh, Secretary, (01264 850319) writes:
The evening meetings resume on 27th October at 7.30pm
in Kingston Village Hall when Ray Broughton will be
talking about his career in gardening and dispensing
advice and many tips. New members and visitors are very
welcome; we look forward to seeing you there.

If you would like to join us, or for more information about the
Gardening Club, please call me or our chairman, Jane Crook, 01264
850436 for more information.

David Malley writes:
As I write this, the cricket club has just completed its final
game of the 2022 season – and what a season it’s been! The
1st XI is celebrating promotion and an unbeaten campaign with 13
games played, and 13 wins. That will see them crowned Division 6
North West champions at a presentation evening at Hampshire
Cricket’s Ageas Bowl in November. Congratulations to captain Karl
Gingell and all of the players that have taken part this year.

mailto:info@collingbournecricketclub.co.uk
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The club’s women’s team – The Sapphires – have enjoyed a fruitful
campaign too, taking part in numerous softball cricket festivals
throughout the county and picking up some great wins against
historically stronger opposition. Our Under 13 team (a joint venture
with Marlborough CC) won two of their six league games this year,
meaning they finished comfortably mid-table. They also won three of
their four friendly matches too, so congratulations to them on another
promising season. The club also enjoyed 38 senior friendly fixtures this
season, winning 12 of them. More importantly, the friendly side fielded
47 different players during the summer in a mixture of Sunday matches
and midweek evening T20-style games. Well done to everyone who
played – some playing their first ever games(!) – and we look forward to
continuing the success in 2023.

In September the club hosted its annual ‘Pink Weekend’ – a two-day
fundraising event for Against Breast Cancer. Games for all age groups
and abilities were the order of the day for a fun-filled Saturday,
followed by The Sapphires festival on the Sunday, bringing together
five other women’s teams across Wiltshire. Great fun and great cricket
over the course of the weekend helped raise over £1,200 for charity – a
brilliant result!

Next event in the club’s social calendar is the presentation evening, this
year to be held on Saturday 15th October at CD village hall. This is of
course open to all local residents who wish to celebrate this season’s
successes with us, and will consist of a three-course meal, a live band,
and a fully stocked bar! If you’d like to reserve a ticket, then please
email info@collingbournecricketclub.co.uk

Angy Ward (01264 850530) writes:
I am looking for someone to make me a special wooden spoon, if you
can help will you please call me at the above number.

mailto:info@collingbournecricketclub.co.uk
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Moist and easy to make and flour free. This is popular with friends and
family.

Ingredients:
525g (1lb) Biscoff spread jar

1.5 teaspoons Baking Powder

2 large eggs lightly beaten

Method:
Heat the oven to 180deg/gas 4 and line the bottom of an 8inch cake tin

Put the spread into a microwave bowl and microwave on high in 30
second bursts until runny and smooth. Leave it cool for 5 minutes.

Transfer to a mixing bowl and stir in the baking powder until
combined. Gradually mix in the eggs fully.

Put into the prepared tin, smooth out and bake in the oven for 30
minutes or until a stick comes out clean

Leave to cool in the tin for 30 minutes then transfer to a cooling rack

Put crushed Biscotti biscuits on top to decorate if required.

Humphrey Sheppard (01264 850721) writes:
Our new season started on Wednesday 21st September 2022
and will run every Wednesday to 19th April 2023.

We will again be running an in-house league and teams will be
drawn comprising a mixture of new and established players.

1. We will not be playing for the ‘world cup’. Just the bragging
rights to say for a year ‘We are THE Champions’!

2. So a friendly but competitive rivalry will be the order of the day.
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On league nights we use two or three mats for competition leaving one
mat free for those not playing league on the night, and those that only
wish to play occasionally.

On non-league nights we draw teams from whoever turns up on the
night and play on three or four mats. The club have several sets of
bowls so all you need are flat soled shoes.

New members will be made most welcome.

We also occasionally play friendly matches home and away against
other clubs

There is no annual subscription fee so just turn up and pay for the
evening session at £2.00 per session (6.45pm to 9.15pm).

For more information please ring Humphrey or Jeanette 01264 850721

Louise Tomlinson Updates Us:
1st Collingbourne Kingston Brownies. Contact Brown Owl Natalie
Williams, collingbourne7@yahoo.com, 07976 102650.

Collingbourne Cricket Club has Senior, Youth and Women's Secretary
teams. Contact David Malley, collingbournecricketclub@gmail.com
www.collingbournecricketclub.co.uk and find us on Facebook.

Collingbournes and Everleigh Gardening Club. Contact Secretary Patti
Marsh, 01264 850319.  Meets at 7.30pm on the last Thursday of the
month from September to April in either Ducis or Kingston Village
Hall. Outside visits to local gardens or places of interest are arranged
during the summer months.

Collingbourne Kingston Women’s Institute. Contact President Wendy
Brown, 07834 465726.  Meets on the second Thursday of the month in
Kingston Village Hall.
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Collingbournes’ Short Mat Bowls Club. Contact Humphrey or Jeanette,
01264 850721.  Meets every Wednesday from 6.45pm to 9.15pm from 21
September to 19 April. Friendly but competitive club, new members
welcome.  £2 per session, flat soled shoes needed.

Collingbournes Boules Club. Contact President Brian Gloyne, 07831
456963; membership Peter Siggers 01264 850428.  Meets every Tuesday
at The Barleycorn Inn Kingston at 6.30pm.

Burbage and District Model Railway Club. Contact Sonny Hamid,
01672 811933. Meets on the third Monday of the month in
Collingbourne Kingston.

Collingbourne Kingston Quilt Group. Contact Wendy Brown, 07834
465726. Meets on the first Wednesday of the month from 6.30pm to
9pm.

Burbage and District Video and Camera Club. Contact Phil Leach,
07956 624087. burbagecameraclub@email.com also on Facebook.
Generally meets on the second Thursday of the month in Burbage
British Legion, 58 Eastcourt Road at 7.30pm for 8pm; we also go out to
take pictures, so timings/dates may vary to suit conditions/topics. All
welcome, whether beginner or professional.  Forward programme
available.

Collingbourne Tai Chi Club. Contact David Kiy, 07817 707999. Meets
most Thursday evenings in Ducis Village Hall.

‘The Film Place’, film nights. Contact Jim Plenderleith, 07906 593668,
thefilmplacecd@gmail.com  Films show in September, October,
November, January, February, March and April in Ducis Village Hall.
See flyer in ‘The Courier’ for the latest film.

If you’d like your club to be added to this regular feature, please send details to
cdkecouriercontribute@gmail.com
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Val Patrick writes:
In last month’s Courier, you will have read the excerpt from the Devizes
and Wiltshire Gazette for the 8th April 1858 about a twelve-year-old boy
named Silas Barlow who caused a conflagration at Joseph Hill’s property.
He was found guilty and was sentenced to five years in the Wiltshire
Reformatory School at Warminster.
Silas was in fact fourteen at the time and had lied about his age, probably to
receive as light a sentence as possible. His life of crime began at Mount
Orleans Farm where he was one of the eight boys employed by Mr Hill the
farmer. He did in fact serve his five years at the Reform School where he
was taught tailoring, a skill he never used.
Baptised in Collingbourne Ducis in December 1843, he was the son of
Samuel and Jane Barlow of Sunton. Seven years after leaving the school, he
married a local girl, Sarah Ellen Smith, three years his junior, who was the
daughter of a carpenter named Alfred Smith. The following year, in 1871,
their daughter Fanny Sabina was born. A son William Henry arrived in
1874, also in Collingbourne Ducis, or rather in Collingbourne Kingston as
Sunton was at that time, but died shortly after.
By then, Silas had struck up a relationship with another local girl, this time
eight years his junior, named Ellen Sloper. Ellen too may have had a
troubled life. Quite why she was being brought up by her Matthews
grandparents at Shears Cottages in 1861 isn’t clear. After that, her life went
downhill, and ten years later, she was in Pewsey Union Workhouse. From
there she went into service near Stroud in Gloucestershire. The affair
flourished, almost certainly in the knowledge that Silas was a married man,
as they had all known each other while growing up in the village.  He
moved to live in Battersea, London with his cousin David, and worked as a
plate layer on the South Western Railway.
The affair resulted in the birth of a daughter, Harriet Ellen Barlow, born in
Cheltenham in March 1876. Interestingly, Silas’s wife Sarah had died the
Christmas before in Collingbourne Ducis, aged twenty-nine, but of what?
Her daughter was from then on brought up by grandparents.
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After the birth of Harriet, Ellen Sloper and her baby moved to Vauxhall in
London, to be near Silas. He paid for her rented room and she was passed
off as Mrs Smith. He called himself Mr Smith although his latest child had
taken the name Barlow.
Silas visited Ellen regularly, but in late autumn 1876, she became
increasingly unwell, having been medicated by Silas. Her excruciating
death took place shortly after in the presence of her landlady Mrs Wilson. It
didn’t take long for Silas to be arrested, to undergo a lengthy trial at the
Old Bailey, and to be convicted on the 20th of November for Ellen’s murder
by Strychnine poisoning. Several newspapers reported the crime.
After Ellen died, Silas had taken baby Harriet, supposedly to place her in a
safe home, but she was found dead in Battersea reservoir shortly after. He
was never indicted for Harriet’s death but was hanged for Ellen’s murder
within the walls of Surrey Prison, Horsemonger Lane, London, on the 19th
of December 1876.

Simon Gilford tests your food knowledge:
1 What fish is traditionally used to make an Arbroath Smokie?

2 Which Leicester town is famous for its Pork Pies?

3 What spice is used to flavour the northern speciality Parkin?

4 Which London departmental store claims to have invented
Scotch Eggs?

5 With what is a fillet of beef coated with before being wrapped in
parma ham and pastry to become a Beef Wellington?

6 What sauce is traditionally served with roast lamb?

7 The innards of which animal are usually used to make Haggis?

8 What food is celebrated with an annual festival on the Isle of
Wight?
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9 Similar to a Cornish pasty but containing a sweet filling at one
end, how is this Bedfordshire dish known?

10 What is "Scouse" a favourite dish in Liverpool?

11 Where does the potato pancake known as Boxty originate?

12 Which Cheshire town host the annual International Cheese
Awards?

13 What filling would be traditionally used to make a Cottage Pie?

14 In which English county is Bakewell, home of the famous
pudding?

15 On a traditional Cornish cream tea, what is put on the scone
first, jam or cream?

16 What food is the County Cork town of Clonakilty best known
for?

17 In what part of London did the dish of Jellied Eels originate?

18 What town in Greater Manchester gives its name of a small
round cake made from flaky pastry and filled with Currants?

19 Widely used by hikers as a source of energy, what Lake District
town gives its name to this confectionary of sugar, glucose and
peppermint?

20 What is the name of the Scottish dessert made from raspberries,
cream, oats and whisky?

WARM SALAD OF GOATS’ CHEESE, PANCETTA AND ROAST GRAPES WITH
BLUEBERRY BALSAMIC

(Gastro) Nick Spaven writes:
This is a delicious lunch or even a starter; it’s also really easy to convert
to a vegetarian dish, simply replace the pancetta with walnuts.

OUR LINK COORDINATOR'S NUMBER IS CD 850807
Please try to give them at least 48 hours’ notice to find a volunteer
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(This serves two, so scale up as required.)

Ingredients:

2 slices of Goats’ Cheese about 150g each

About 20 red seedless grapes

150g smoked pancetta, either pre-chopped or cut into matchsticks

2 slices sourdough or other good country bread (about 1,5cm thick) cut
into 1,5cm cubes

Your favourite baby salad leaves, peppery mixtures including rocket are
good

ReModena Blueberry Infused Balsamic

Extra Virgin Olive Oil & Unsalted Butter

Sea Salt and Fresh Black Pepper (use a grinder)

Method:

Preheat the oven to 170 fan. Put grapes in a small baking dish, drizzle
with olive oil. Bake in the oven until the grapes start to wrinkle (about
20 minutes but keep an eye on them). When done, remove and set aside.

In a frying pan, toast the croutons on medium heat in a mixture of
butter and oil until golden, drain, retaining the fat and set aside.

In the same fat, fry the pancetta until caramelized, lowering the heat
part way through. Drain & keep warm.

Scatter the salad leaves on your serving plates. Increase heat under
frying pan and cook goats’ cheese slices in the same fat, sprinkle with
black pepper, turn and ensure browning but not too oozy.

Distribute the pancetta, croutons and grapes over leaves, mix together
lightly, top with goats’ cheese and then drizzle with the Blueberry
Balsamic.
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Rev Michael McHugh, Savernake Team Rector, writes:
Duty, commitment and service were the words that a lady used to
describe why she was waiting in a queue to see the coffin of our late
Queen. This month we look forward to the commitment shown by
others on Remembrance Day. We give thanks for the service of those
who care for our means of sustenance in Harvest and renew our duty to
the world and others.

Huw Edwards replaced ‘commitment’ for ‘sacrifice’ pointing out the
cost of the values. It is easy to be committed to something where no
sacrifice is needed. How many people do we hear odiously declaring
that they are committed to this, that or the other and that we should be
also? No-one will ever commit because it is demanded of them! A
change is required. That change is only reached through exemplars like
our past Queen who revealed her exemplar in the book, ‘The Servant
Queen and the King She Serves.’

Many of us have a duty, commitment and service to other people. It is
of its nature an act of love. It exceeds the circle of self-interest.

If you greet only your friends, what's so great about this? Don't even
unbelievers do that? Matthew 5:47.

Virtues take us beyond our Darwinian genetic imperative to care for our
genetic line. If they do serve a vague genetic imperative, it is to the
whole of humanity and creation.

Let us all try this winter (which promises to be challenging) to commit
to the service, sacrifice and love for those outside our own circle of self-
interest. You will see in your Parish Newsletters that many have already
accepted this inspiration. Join them for a hot meal or comforting
company.

Every blessing, Michael



30

Churchwarden Tish Leigh (01264 850867) writes:
I am writing with an air of great sadness, as it is
just a day since the death of Her Majesty, Queen
Elizabeth II was announced. As with nature at this
time of year, it will be a time of change. Rest in peace and rise in glory,
Your Majesty. Long live King Charles III.

Some memories of the summer: the Baptism of Elizabeth and Wilfred
Smith took place on Sunday 17th July. It was a lovely service attended
by many of Adam and Amy’s family and friends.

On 29th July a memorial service was held for Merry Pim. The church
was full of her many friends and family. It was a poignant and lovely
service, which was a wonderful tribute to Merry.

The Church Fête and Tri-Village-Tournament was held on 3rd
September. A more detailed ‘write up’ is published elsewhere in this
Courier.

As mentioned in last month’s Courier, the annual sponsored ‘Ride and
Stride’ event which raises money for Wiltshire Historic Churches Trust
took place across Wiltshire on Saturday 10th September. Stephanie
Daubney and I walked 11.5 miles, visiting three local churches. Any
sponsor money will be sent to Wiltshire Historic Churches Trust, but
half will be donated back to St Andrew’s Church. Thank you to all our
supporters and to the team of people who ‘manned’ our church on the
day to greet other ride and striders and give them refreshments. If you
would like to take part in Ride and Stride next year, please get in touch
with me now. If I have your contact details, I will send the information
to you as soon as I receive it next summer.

Our Harvest Festival was held on 18th September. Many thanks to
Simon Gilford who made and kindly donated a superb Harvest loaf.
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Also, thank you to everyone who donated items of food. All the tins
and packets were parcelled up and given to the Trussel Trust.

Our Harvest Supper will be held at Collingbourne Ducis Village Hall
on Friday 21st October from 6 - 9pm. More details on the flyer
enclosed with this Courier.

St Peter’s Church, Everleigh is holding their Harvest Festival Service
on Saturday 8th October at 3pm. St Peter’s is a ‘closed’ church but this
is one of the special services that are held during the year.

Finally, remember St Andrew’s Church has its own Facebook page
where you can keep up to date with events and comment on them.
The link is on our webpage or alternatively in Facebook just search for
St Andrews Church, Collingbourne Ducis.

Nigel Worner-Phillips (01264 850070), Churchwarden,
writes:
We have now entered a new Carolean era with
the accession of Kings Charles III as a result of the
sad loss of Queen Elizabeth II. Kings Charles III
will now be the Defender of the Faith and the
Supreme Governor of the Church of England to
help lead his country's most prominent faith group. It will be some
time before we get used to seeing the new cypher CIIIR, as we have
for so long been used to EIIR, and for many of us, this is the only
cypher we have ever seen for our reigning monarch. As a church we
mourn the loss of our Queen Elizabeth II, and welcome King Charles
III.

Harvest Supper: Our Harvest Supper will be on Monday 3rd October.
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Sunday 2nd October  Evensong at 6pm

Sunday 9th October  Holy Communion at 9am

Sunday 16th October  Family Worship at 11am

Sunday 23rd October  Holy Communion at 11am

Sunday 30th October  Savernake Team All Saint’s Service, time
to be announced

Saturday 8th October  Harvest Festival at 3pm

Sunday 2nd October  Harvest Festival at 11am

Sunday 9th October  Morning Worship at 9.30am

Sunday 16th October  Holy Communion at 9.30am

Sunday 23rd October  Evensong at 6pm
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Cover picture : , anonymous.

1 Haddock

2 Melton Mowbray

3 Ginger

4 Fortnum & Mason

5 Pate & Mushrooms

6 Mint Sauce

7 Sheep

8 Garlic

9 Bedfordshire Clanger

10 A Lamb (or Beef) stew

11 Ireland

12 Nantwich

13 Minced Beef

14 Derbyshire

15 Jam

16 Black Pudding

17 East End

18 Eccles

19 Kendal (Mint Cake)

20 Cranachan



34



35


	Rick Harris Engineering

